
11. CONFIRMATION OF REPORT 
 
 The Board resolved that the report of the Board meeting held on Wednesday 2 October be confirmed. 
 
 Yani Johanson requested that it be noted that he had expressed concern that the Rubbish Free Parks 

project referred to in clause 11 of the 2 October Board meeting report was being driven by cost cutting 
measures. 


